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 North Hinksey Parish Council

 Alan Stone, Clerk to the Parish Council                                                   E-mail: nhpcclerk@msn.com
27 Long Close, Eynsham Road, Botley, Oxford OX2 9SG                                           Tel. & Fax  01865  861992 

Web-site:  www.Northhinksey-pc.gov.uk
22nd October 2016 
A MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL IS TO BE HELD ON THURSDAY 27th OCTOBER 2016, AT 8.00 PM, IN THE SEACOURT HALL, BOTLEY.
Alan Stone, Clerk to the Council.  
   INFORMATION FOR THE PUBLIC 
   Members of the Public are encouraged and welcome to attend meetings of the Parish Council.  There is a section of the agenda to deal 
   with any questions or statements from the public.  The questions will either be answered at the meeting or subsequently by a 
   letter/e-mail response.  
   Any question or statement raised in relation to relevant Parish Council work will be allocated a maximum of 5 minutes 
   presentation time, and must be notified in writing, (e-mail if you prefer to do this), to the Chairman of the Council (or Parish Clerk), 
   no later than 72 hours before the scheduled start time of the Council meeting.

           Any question in relation to an agenda item will be allocated a maximum of 5 minutes presentation time, and must be notified in writing, (e-mail if you prefer to do this), to the Chairman of the Council (or Parish Clerk), no later than 2.00pm on the day before the scheduled start time of the Council meeting.  Copies of questions or statements will be circulated to councillors in advance of the 
meeting so that they can consider their contents.    
In the case of petitions, the person presenting the petition is allowed a maximum of 3 minutes to present the petition, then 
Councillors are allowed time to ask questions for clarification purposes, which may be fact finding, or to establish the accuracy of information in or driving the petition.  Petitions must be in writing, in the correct format and must reach the Parish Clerk by 9am on the working day before the meeting at which the petition will be presented.  Should a delegation wish to meet the Council they should appoint a spokesperson to act on their behalf, prior to the meeting.  

          PUBLIC PARTICIPATION AT MEETINGS OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

These will be conducted in accordance with the Council’s Standing Order 44 (Chairmanship Section page 12) Public Participation, and states that outside of the Agenda Item covering Questions from the Public, the public cannot, of right (unless invited to do so by the Chairman e.g. in presenting a petition or answering a question directed to them by Council) take part in the proceedings of the 

Council.
FULL COUNCIL CONSISTS OF 14 MEMBERS     A QUORUM IS 5 MEMBERS

Members of the public are asked to note that this meeting will be audio recorded and beverages will be served from 7.45pm to allow members of the public to have informal discussions with councillors.
AGENDA

  16/67        APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
  16/68        DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

  16/69        APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF:

           i).   THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 15th SEPTEMBER 2016.      
          ii).   THE PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 8th SEPTEMBER 2016.     
           (The attached minutes have been agreed by the Planning Committee)    
   16/70        APPROVAL/CONSIDERATION OF OTHER COMMITTEE MINUTES
                   i).   THE ALLOTMENTS COMMITTEE HELD ON THURSDAY 1st SEPTEMBER 2016.  (Attached)

                   ii).   THE RECREATION AND AMENITIES COMMITTEE HELD ON THURSDAY 8th SEPTEMBER 
                          2016.  (Attached)
   16/71        URGENT BUSINESS APPROVED BY THE CHAIRMAN OF THE PARISH COUNCIL
   16/72       MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC  
 16/73       QUESTIONS RAISED BY COUNCILLORS

 16/74       REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS
 16/75       ACTION REVIEW FROM THE LAST PARISH COUNCIL MEETING   
                  16/57
MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC 

                                Emmett Casely, Chairman of the LMPMT
                               Emmett Casely explained that due to its age the Louie Memorial Pavilion was in need of 
                               continual maintenance and repairs and that the facilities that could be offered were limited. 
                               The LMPMT were keen to help raise funding jointly with the Parish Council for, hopefully, a 
                               new pavilion to allow match funding with grant aid.  
                               The Chairman, Councillor D. Kay had explained that he had brief discussions with the 
                               Chairman of the Recreation and Amenities Committee, Councillor C. Potter who had agreed it 
                               was a good idea and they were intending to bring a motion to the October meeting to seek 
                               approval for setting up an Advisory Committee which would report back to the Council. 
                               Action: Councillors D. Kay and C. Potter to bring a report to the October council meeting.
                  16/62    COUNCIL MOTIONS  
                               Motion 1
                               Minutes of All Council Committees 
                               Councillors UNANIMOUSLY AGREED that other committee minutes should be 
                               included on the NHPC web-site and Councillor L. Berrett’s suggestion that the minutes 
                               should be shown on the dedicated committee’s page within the website.
                               Action:  Councillor L. Berrett to update the dedicated committee pages with the minutes. 
                               Motion 2
                               Creation of a Communications Committee         
                               Councillors UNANIMOUSLY AGREED that a Communications Committee should be
                               set-up and this would be dealt with at a future meeting of the Council.
                               Action:  The motion proposers to bring a membership report to the next meeting. 
                  16/63    COUNCIL MATTERS
                               3).   Proposed Hire of the Louie Memorial Upper Playing Field and Car Park in May/June 
                                      2017

                                      A. Pritchard suggested that the organisers considered approaching Brookes University who
                                      had adequate parking facilities.
                                       Action:  Councillor C. Potter to pass Councillor Pritchard’s comments to Nick Berrick.
                               5).   Lime Road Bus Shelter
                                      Following discussion on the subject it was suggested that Councillor L. Berrett
                                      produced a report or motion to the next meeting of the council in relation to the adequacy 
                                      of the council’s current policy on the maintenance/provision of local bus shelters. 
                                       Action:  Councillor L. Berrett to bring a report/motion to the council’s October meeting.   
                               6).   Communicating NHPC Key Objectives:        
                                      Councillor L. Berrett proposed and Councillor D. Kay seconded the motion that 
                                      ‘Council AGREES to ACCEPT the details of the proposed actions contained in the 
                                      Communications Plan’.   
                                      Councillors SUPPORTED the motion by 10 votes to 0 votes (Councillor A. Pritchard 
                                      abstained from voting).      
                                       Action:  Councillor D. Kay to work out the key deadlines n relation to the objectives.
                               9).   Autumn Town and Parish Forum, Thursday 10th November 2016, 6:00pm – 9.00pm, 
                                      The Beacon, Portway, Wantage          
                                      Three councillors (Councillors D. Kay, C. Potter and A. Pritchard) expressed an 
                                      interest in attending the forum and it was AGREED that they decide amongst 
                                      themselves as to who would attend. 
                                       Action:  Councillors Kay, Potter and Pritchard to decide who would attend the forum 
                                      meeting.
                             10).   Defibrillators
                                      Councillor A. Hardiman reported that he was still waiting for some information to complete 
                                      his report and hoped to present it to the October meeting. 
                                       Action:  Councillor A. Hardiman to present his report to the next meeting.
                             11).   Councillors’ Surgeries
                                      Following a debate it was AGREED to try and piggy-back another event in the parish, 
                                      possibly at the LM playing field and a January 2017 surgery at a venue to be decided. 
                                       Action:  To discuss this again at a future meeting of the council when more information 
                                      was available.  
                            13).    An Update on the Progress in Securing a Temporary Replacement Seacourt Hall        
                                      Action:  To contact the local District Councillors about removing the rubbish behind the
                                      vacant Indian restaurant. 
   16/76       CLERKS REPORT
     

  1).   Playing Fields

  Scheduled Playing Field Safety Checks – Update

   Martin Dowie has reported that all the play equipment is in working order.  
   2).   Courses/Meetings/Consultation Documents, Advice and Correspondence – Details 
         for Councillors Information

         The Council has received the following details, sent the following correspondence, arranged the 
         meetings or had representatives at meetings: - 
         a).  Remembrance Day Service – Sunday 13th November 2016
                 The Parish Clerk will be writing to all councillors regarding attending and undertaking duties at 
                the service.  This is one of the few functions that the council organises and a good turnout of 
                councillors is essential to ensure the service runs smoothly.
                Would all councillors please ensure that they return their completed attendance/duties form to 
                the Parish Clerk by Friday 4th November 2016. 

          b).   Autumn Town and Parish Forum, Thursday 10th November 2016, 6.00pm – 9.00pm, The 
                Beacon, Portway, Wantage 
                Councillors  C. Potter and A. Pritchard will be representing the council at the Autumn Town and 
                Parish Forum.   
          c).  VWHDC – New Development Manager
                Councillors are reminded that Emily Hamerton, the new Development Manager at the VWHDC 
                has agreed to come and talk to the Parish Council at its meeting on Thursday 24th November 
                2016.  She will explain the Vale’s new planning delegation system and answer/discuss planning 
                related questions.
         d).  Proposed Review to the Rateable Value of the Louie Memorial Pavilion, Arnolds Way
                 Following the ongoing review of draft property rateable values, the Parish Clerk has established 
                that the proposal is for no increase in the rateable value (£2,576) for the LM Pavilion.
          e).  Cutting Back of Vegetation – LM Lower Playing Field Car Park
                 Councillors are asked to NOTE that this work has now been undertaken. 
  16/77       COUNCIL MOTIONS
                  Lime Road Bus Shelter

                  Motion details to follow.
  16/78       COUNCIL MATTERS
                  1).    Standing Orders and Policy Reviews – Update
                          Councillors are asked to discuss and AGREE the attached updated draft Standing Orders and policy 
                          document for Terms of Reference for Committees and Sub-Committees and Advisory Committees. 
                          The policy documents for E-Mail, Social Media and Website remain as previously circulated.
                          (See e-mail dated 21/10/2016 Standing Orders and Policy Documents – PC Meeting 27/10)
                  2).   Risk Management Responsibilities and Schedules (Statutory Annual Review)

                   Council is asked to CONSIDER the attached reports from the Parish Clerk and Responsible Finance 
                   Officer (RFO), REVIEW the Asset Register and Risk Assessment Schedules, SATISFY themselves 
                   that all major assets and relevant risks have been identified and that there are adequate action plans to 
                   avoid/reduce or control risks and their consequences. 
                   i).  The Schedule of Council Assets   (Appendix A)
                  ii).  The Schedule of Financial Administration Risks   (Appendix B) 
                 iii).  The Schedule of Assets and Risk Assessment (Insurance)   (Appendix C)
                  3).   Annual Review of Audit Effectiveness

                          Councillors are asked to CONSIDER and COMMENT on the report on the Effectiveness of the 
                          Internal Audit function and the adequacy of the internal audit service.  (See attachment)                            
                  4).   Re-Appointment of the Independent Auditor for the 2015/2016 Accounts

                                Council is required to formally appoint an Independent Internal Auditor for 2015/2016 Accounts,  
                          and are asked to AGREE to the re-appointment of Mr. Philip R. Hood, of Arrow Accounting as the 
                          Parish Council’s I.I.A. for that period, allowing the Chairman of the Council and Parish Clerk to sign 
                          the Letter of Engagement for the audit of the 2016/2017 financial accounts.   
                         5).   The Budgets Process for 2015/16 Revised Estimate, the 2016/2017 Original Estimate and the 
                          Calculation of the Precept for 2016/2017
                          The Parish Clerk to discuss and answer questions on the budget and precept processes.
                  6).    An Update on the Progress in Securing a Temporary Replacement Seacourt Hall

                                 The Chairman, Councillor David Kay to report on recent site meeting and discussions with MACE.  
                         7).    Surrender of the Seacourt Hall Lease and Negotiation of a New Lease 
                          The Chairman, Councillor David Kay to report on progress relating to the surrender of the current 
                                Seacourt Hall lease and negotiation of a lease for the new community hall facilities to be built by 
                          Mace (the developer).  The SHMC are meeting on Wednesday 26th October to agree their next 
                          actions in this process which will also be reported at this council meeting. 
                          Councillors are asked to CONSIDER and AGREE the following statement: 
                          This Council hereby states its intent in partnership with SHMC to: 
                          (1) Surrender the current lease for Seacourt Hall subject to the negotiation and signing of an 
                               acceptable lease (with The Botley Development Company Limited) for the new community hall 
                               facilities being built by Mace as part of the Botley Centre redevelopment with that new lease 
                                being brought to a subsequent Council meeting for approval. 
                          (2) Vacate the current Seacourt Hall on a date agreed with Mace (but no earlier than 2nd January 
                                2017) to move into temporary accommodation within vacant Botley Centre units, and 
                                subsequently to move into the agreed community hall facilities within the new community 
                                building, subject in both cases to Mace carrying out the physical transfer and providing fully 
                                fitted out facilities appropriate for the required purposes, all at their cost. 
                          (3) Support the continuance of a charity managing community hall facilities through a committee 
                               (SHMC), and, if deemed desirable by SHMC, a revision of the charity’s constitution, subject to 
                               any new constitution: 
                               (a)  Having the same aims as the current constitution, 
                               (b)  Retaining the position of committee members being the only members of the charity to have 
                                      full voting rights,  
                               (c)  Stating a maximum number of committee members at a level no higher than 16 individuals, 
                                      of which at least four must be NHPC Councillors, as at present. 
                  8).    Proposed Hire of the Louie Memorial Upper Playing Field and Car Park in May/June 2017

                          To receive a report from the Recreation and Amenities Committee.
                  9).   Urgent Works at the Louie Memorial Pavilion, Upper Playing Field
                          The Parish Clerk to report on progress.
                 10).   Defibrillators
                          Councillor A. Hardiman to update the meeting on further progress.
                  11).   Elms Road Children’s Centre
                           An update from Councillor from Councillor D. Kay on progress regarding the replacement 
          organisation to run children’s support services following the closure of Elms Road Children’s 
          Centre.
                12).   Neighbourhood Plan
                          Councillors D. Kay and A. Pritchard to give a brief updates on progress.

  16/79      ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

  16/80      OTHER DOCUMENTS AND LETTERS RECEIVED

  16/81      DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS
                   3rd November 2016   
F & GP Committee  (Monitoring)  (7.00pm)
                   3rd November 2016           
Planning Committee  (7.45pm)
                 17th November 2016

Planning Committee  (7.45pm)
                 24th November 2016       
F & GP Committee (Draft Budget)  (7.15pm)
                 24th November 2016

Council  (8.00pm)
                   8th December 2016

Planning Committee  (7.45pm)
                 15th December 2016

Council  (8.00pm) 
